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Upgrades to Chatswood Public School and 
Chatswood High School 
Works notification February 2021 

The NSW Government is upgrading Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School with new and 
improved education facilities to support the student community. 

The demountable installation works scheduled for last Saturday 20 February were postponed to Saturday 27 
February as a result of the poor weather forecast.  

Should the work need to be postponed again due to wet weather, the work will be rescheduled to the following 
weekend.  

Demountable works 

As previously notified, demountable classrooms are being installed at Chatswood High School to accommodate 
students during construction.  

On Saturday 27 February between 7:00am and 5:00pm, demountable classrooms are scheduled to be installed to 
the south of the oval, weather permitting.  

The demountable classrooms will be transported by truck to Chatswood High School and enter the school 
through the Eddy Road entrance. Traffic control will be in place. 

There will be no access to the oval through the Eddy Road vehicle entrance on Saturday 27 February only, with 
access instead through the pedestrian entry on Eddy Road and via Centennial Avenue (see map). 

To ensure the safety of community users, an exclusion zone will be set up on the southern section of the oval on 
Friday 26 February to support the installation works (see map). The exclusion zone will take up approximately one 
third of the southern half of the oval. Sporting activities on the oval will be impacted between 7:00am to 5:00pm 
on Saturday 27 February.  

The exclusion zone will be removed before school resumes on Monday 1 March. A small section of fencing will 
remain on the oval until installation work is completed later in Term 1. 

We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently and we will minimise impacts to the 
community at every opportunity.  

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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